Minutes from November 24, 2015 Board Meeting
Board of the East Grand Forks Campbell Library 

Present:  Therese Tiedeman, Henry Tweten, Gary Christianson, Karl Ohrn, Judi Loer, Pat Jacklitch and Charlotte Helgeson 

I.	Meeting called to order.  P. Jacklitch made a motion to accept the amended October regular meeting minutes, second by J. Loer.  Passed unanimously.

II.	J. Loer made a motion to pay the bills, second by K. Orhn.  Passed unanimously.

III.	Old Business

	A.  	T. Tiedeman gave a description of working with patrons during a two-hour 			training session for circulation desk volunteer.  G. Christianson suggested that 		cameras for the library’s general area be included with the parking lot camera 		for the purpose of staff safety. Charlotte will ask for prices.

	B.  Staffing
	     	1.  Rebekah has turned in her two-week notice.  Lauren’s last day was Nov. 18.
		2.  Technician/Trainer position has been pointed by Springsted at a Grade 12.  		     A discussion with Dan Boyce and Corey Thompson will take place to review 	                supervisory roles and budgeting of this position.  

	C.  A letter with the Room Rental policy has been mailed to patrons who have used 	      the meeting rooms at the library.  Responses are varied.

	D.  Andrea and Charlotte took the training for LibraryInsight room reservation software 	      and will train the rest of the staff.

	E.  A review of proctoring fees included a confirmation that fax and postage will be 	     charged above the cost of each test.

IV.  	New Business

	A.  Julie Loer completed 10 years on the Library Board.  Her enthusiasm and  	         	      volunteerism will be greatly missed.
	      Gary Christianson gave 11 years as a Board member and served as President for 	      the majority of that time.  His involvement and concern for the public library will 	      also be missed.

	B.  A list of recommendation will be given to Megan and the Mayor for appointment to 	     fill the two vacancies on the Board.    

	C.  A downspout has been destroyed at the corner of the meeting room and caused 	     standing water in the meeting room closet.  The spout will be fixed.  The roof was 	     not involved.
	

	The next Board meeting will be held, January 26, 2016 at 7:15 a.m. at Seasons Restaurant.
